
It is critical that special needs groups have access to exemptions from co-contributions, particularly 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and people who experience intersecting disadvantages on 

the basis of ethnicity, gender and sexual diversity, disability and chronic illness. These groups are 

struggling already to financially cope in older age, and are more likely to also be paying rent. 


